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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 23rd June 2022 
Y& Maths Trip to Harry Potter 

Acting Heads of School Update 

Mr Johnston & Miss McHugh 

St. Mary’s Catholic School Newsletter  

“Speak All About It!” 

On Monday, we held our inaugural ‘Oracy Day’. 
Miss Keane, English Teacher and Literacy Coor-
dinator led the staff training and provided re-
sources so that every teacher—regardless of the 
subject they were teaching—was able to focus on 
this in lessons on the day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students were asked to choose targets to help 
them improve their speaking and listening skills in 
form time and teachers planned inspirational les-
sons that explicitly taught oracy skills (the art of 
speaking and listening). Students were able to 
practise these throughout the day.   

There was a real buzz around the school as staff 
and students embraced the opportunity to focus 
on improving the quality of talk.  

Oracy is an important skill to develop in the class-
room as it enables students to participate in deep 
learning activities and exchange ideas, explore 
new areas and challenge assumptions. It really 
develops confidence in the students as they learn 

to understand the power of being an effective 
communicator. This in turn ensures students be-
come better learners across the curriculum and 
will help in future employability.  

Students were challenged to use ‘PV LEGS’:  

Poise—head up, shoulders back, feet still 

Voice—Pronounce words at a good volume 

Life—passion, emotion, tone, pitch, emphasis 

Eye contact—connect visually 

Gestures—facial expression, hand emphasis 

Speed—don’t rush, use pauses for effect 

Please encourage your child to share their expe-
riences from the day and make suggestions for 
ways to improve when we hold our next Oracy 
Day by following this link: Click here    

Trust Primaries Event 

We hosted the Trust primary schools and others 
on Thursday for their first Year 5&6 Netball and 
Football tournament since the pandemic. This 
was brilliantly organised by our PE department 
and student leaders. I spoke to a number of the 
Headteachers who joined their students and eve-
ryone was having a great time in the sun! 

In this Edition... 

There is a lot packed into this newsletter this 
week, and it’s fantastic to see the students being 
so involved in the richness of life at St. Mary’s.  

 Internal Exam Schedule 

 Uniform Donations 

 Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood 
of Christ 

 Athletics Successes… and more! 

I wish you a relaxing ‘Father’s Day’ weekend with 
your families. God Bless.  

Tom Johnston, Acting Head of School 

https://www.stfrancistrust.net/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/st-marys-catholic-school-28481670795
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=OHhgx59YzkyB8WG4wQntMyYAawVpvAlBixSrbgCW1p5UNFRCNlhHRVNBRVpFV1RZWjZPMkZOQ0FWRi4u


Thursday 16th June was Corpus Christ, or the Solemnity of the Most 
Holy Body and Blood of Christ, which will be celebrated at Mass on 
Sunday. This is the celebration of Jesus being truly present in the Holy 
Eucharist. In the Gospel we hear about how Jesus transforms five 
loaves and two fish into a meal for thousands. This helps us to reflect 
on how a similar miracle happens each and every time we attend 
Mass and receive Holy Communion. 
 
We pray together:  
 
Most Holy and Almighty God,  

We thank you and praise you for giving us the most precious body and 

blood of Your only son, Jesus Christ.  

Through the institution of the Sacrament of Holy Communion we are able to nourish our bodies and 

souls. We thank you for having made Yourself our food and for uniting us with You in this beautiful 

Sacrament.  

In receiving the body and blood of Jesus, we live in You and through You. We praise you for offering 

Yourself as a continual sacrifice to Your Eternal Father for our salvation. Although we are not worthy 

to receive You, You sacrifice Yourself for us daily. And so, we request your most Holy intercession: 

Most holy body and blood of Christ, may we share in the power of His Cross and Resurrection by cel-

ebrating the Eucharist. 

In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. 

Amen. 
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Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

Y12 Global Sustainable Development Competition 

Following careful consideration, the Geography department is pleased to announce the winners of 
our internal Global Sustainable Development competition are: Francy, Rosaleen, Mary and Rebecca 
who collaborated to produce an informative and thought provoking podcast about sustainable devel-
opment. They demonstrated effective teamwork and presented an articulate discussion, well done!  

It was a very difficult decision and the following students also created some excellent work and are 
very close runner ups: Shemariah for a well-argued essay incorporating contemporary research; Isa-
bella for an essay which showed the long term impacts of our behaviour changes during the lock-
downs; Emma for a poignant choice of image and for highlighting the inequalities exacerbated by the 
pandemic; Jessica for her amazing artwork symbolising a brighter future; Annabelle for her creative 
presentation of arguments; Cynthia for her well planned and presented podcast; and Georgia for 
highlighting how our consumer socie-
ties present barriers to sustainability 
in her essay.  

Fantastic work Year 12, we are so 
impressed with your efforts and pas-
sion for sustainable development! 

We wait with anticipation for the re-
sults from the University of Warwick 
competition! 

Mrs Hughes – SL Geography 
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Carnegie Book Shadowing 

Year 12 Taster Day Trip to Hertfordshire University 

On Thursday 9
th
 June, Year 12 attended a Taster 

Day at Hertfordshire University to learn more about 
the next phase of their studies. Hertfordshire Univer-
sity opened up their facilities so that our pupils can 
discover more about specific course and subject 
areas. Pupils were able to attend a wide range of 
lectures, workshops, flight simulators and challeng-
es throughout the day. These taster sessions will be 
important to help each of our Year 12 pupils to gain 
as much exposure to University life and courses. 
During the rest of the term Year 12 pupils will be 
starting to visit more Universities so that they are 
well informed and are able to make the right choices 
when applying through UCAS.  

On Thursday 9
th
 June, students from KS3 took part in an inter-schools Carnegie event, which took place at Herts 

and Essex. The Carnegie medal is a literary award that is given to an outstanding new book for children or young 
adults every year.

 

Shadowing is when students read some or all of the books on the award shortlist. During the after-school clubs, 
we were reading the books and reviewing them. 

Students from Leventhorpe, Hockerill, Birchwood, Herts and Essex, and St Mary's all took part. We were put into 
groups made up of people from each school. We all voted for our favourite book, and then discussed the shortlist 
within our groups. After that, we took part in a quiz, competing with our groups, answering questions about the 
books we’d read. 

It was a fun afternoon, it was a good chance to meet people from other schools, and we all 
agreed that we’d read books that we otherwise wouldn’t have. 

Article written by Year 9 Student 

The winner of the Carnegie medal was announced yesterday (16
th
 June) and it was Katya 

Balen for ‘October, October’. If your child is interested in taking part in Shadowing next year, 
please encourage them to contact Mrs Frino. For more information about the award, see 
https://carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/ 

https://carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/
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Internal Exams 
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https://www.eventbrite.com/e/368157528077  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/368157528077
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CLICK HERE  
FOR LATEST VACANCY INFORMATION 

We are hiring! 

Uniform donations 

Hertfordshire County Athletics Championships 

Do you have any uniform that no longer fits and is in good condi-
tion? If so we would really appreciate it being donated to the 
school so that we can recycle it.  

 Reduce, reuse, recycle – 

 Help save the Planet 

 Reduce Greenhouse Gases 

 Save Landfill Space 

 Help Those in Need 

 Reduce Costly Consumerism 

Well done to the following students who participated in the Hertfordshire County athletics championships on 
Saturday 11

th
 June: 

Thomas B, Faith E, Paschal I, Fynn P, Marco T, William U, David D, 
Daniel S, Jack M, Jakub N, Sonny C and Zak F.  

 

A particular mention goes to Zak F for coming 2
nd

 in the 1500 metres 
with a new personal best of 4.53. 

http://www.stmarys.net/about-us/vacancies/
http://www.stmarys.net/about-us/vacancies/

